
South Otago High School  
Newsletter 16th November 2018 
Nga mihi mahana ki a koutou katoa  
Warm greetings to you all 

Uniform 
This week we have been checking on student uniform 
and it was another pleasant surprise to see that students 
are on the whole maintaining the standard that we 
expect. Thank you to the parents who support the 
school. 
 
Senior study leave and call backs 
This year we have had to call fewer students to return 
for call back and after a week a significant number have 
finished their assessments and have been released from 
school for the year. It is good to see that our students are 
being successful. 
 
Year 9+10 Activities 
A reminder to parents and whanau to ensure that 
payment for activities is received at school. Please 
remember that teachers have worked hard to provide 
these opportunities and they have budgeted for your 
child to be involved. If your son/daughter is no longer 
able to afford to go or changes their mind it is important 
that this is communicated to the school as quickly as 
possible. 
 
Finally 
On Thursday I visited the senior students who have been 
working at Big River Homes constructing a small unit. 
The construction is nearly complete and looking very 
smart. The course started with 13 students. Already four 
have moved onto apprenticeships within the building 
industry. Those students who are still working on site 
are considering continuing their training in 2019 or 
seeking employment. Each of the students had a plan 
with regard to their next steps. It was so good to see 
these young men with goals for their future and 
enjoying success this year. It was also a pleasure to 
shout them a morning tea too! 
Ka kite ano 
Mike Wright 
Principal 

Dear Parents/Caregivers 
Kia Ora Tatou 
This has been the first full week without senior students. 
During our assembly on Tuesday we started our process 
of acknowledging those students who have gained Merit 
or Excellence endorsements in their Y9 and Y10 courses 
of study. It is very pleasing to see so many students 
being successful and that we are able to acknowledge 
this for students who may otherwise miss out on such 
recognition. 
 
Junior prefects 
Last week I stated that I hoped to announce some junior 
leaders. I was pleasantly surprised to receive so many 
high quality applications. Unfortunately we are not able 
to offer leadership roles to all of the students at this time. 
Those that were unsuccessful have been told to continue 
to seek out leadership opportunities. In two years time I 
would anticipate that all of the candidates will be 
considering the head student positions that will be 
available. The junior leaders that were offered and have 
accepted the positions are: 
ß Briana Dent 
ß Kareena Dunlop 
ß Keely Hill 
ß Sophie Hunter 
ß Gemma Johnson 
ß Callum Maze 
ß Hamish Mills 
ß Lachlan Roy 
ß Sophie Ruffell 
ß Sam Waenga 
 
Junior exams 
Teachers are preparing their end of year assessments for 
Y9+10 classes. I encourage parents to talk to students 
about what the assessments are going to be and ensure 
that time is set aside for preparation. This is a good 
opportunity for our young people to experience a formal 
exam situation prior to reaching the senior school and 
potential NCEA external assessments. Please encourage 
your child to treat these as a serious 
assessment  
 

From Left to Right: Briana Dent, So-

phie Hunter, Sophie Ruffell, Gemma 

Johnson, Keely Hill, Samuel Waenga, 

Kareena Dunlop, Hamish Mills, Cal-

lum Maze, Lachlan Roy 



 

Upcoming Events Term 4 

¶ Wednesday 7th - Friday 30th November  ........................... NCEA  Exams 

¶ Monday 26th - Thursday  29th November  ......................... Junior exams   

¶ Wednesday 28th November  ................................................ Y13 Graduation Dinner 6pm at the Town & Country 

¶ Thursday 29th November .................................................... Year 12 Leadership for 2019, 10.00am 

¶ Wednesday 5th December  .................................................. Junior Production 

¶ Thursday 6th -Friday 7th December  ................................. Junior Outdoor Activities 

¶ Tuesday 11th December  .................................................... Junior Prizegiving 

 

Start Dates 2019 

¶ Friday 1st February 2019  .................................................. Year 9 Students  

¶ Monday 4th February 2019  ............................................... Whole school   

Kia Ora Students and Whanau 
We are now into week 2 of the Switch to Water Challenge. An initiative created by the New Zealand Dental 
Association. At the start of the month students and staff were challenged by Head Boy Mason Tourell to make the 
switch from sugary drinks to Water for the Month of November. It has been great to have conversations with staff 
and students who have taken on the challenge and hear some of the positive benefits they are having so far.  
 
"Water accounts for around 50-60% of your body weight and given that you lose water when you pee, sweat and 
breathe (amongst other things!), it is important to make sure you are drinking enough to replace what you are losing 
and help your body work at its best.  If you aren't drinking enough you are likely to feel tired, get headaches, have a 
dry mouth, get constipated and have dry sallow skin- but you can easily avoid this by getting into a good habit of 
drinking water regularly, it is that easy. When it comes to what to drink, water really is the best choice. Not only is 
it FREE but it also has no sugar " NZ Dental Association 
 
For information  be sure to check out the 'Switch to water challenge' on https://www.nzda.org.nz/ 
If you have any questions or comments regarding this challenge please feel free to contact me.  
Hannah Gold 
HOD Health and Physical Education 
hgold@sohs.school.nz 

Library News 
This week has been a busy one with our students 
working hard in here between exams, it is great to see 
students making good use of the library. Any Students 
that would like to read over the holidays are welcome to 
and need to come and see me to arrange their books. In 
the next couple of weeks we will be collecting all books 
back to the library for our annual stock-take. Please get 
any books that are overdue back to the library now.  
Katrina Pudney 
Librarian 

Second Hand Uniform 
South Otago High School PTA can sell secondhand 
uniform on your behalf (15% commission). Uniforms 
can be dropped off at the school prior to 10th Decem-
ber 2018. 
 
Each item needs to be individually presented in a clear 
plastic bag, clean/laundered with the attached ñsale 
formò on it. 
Karen Mills 
PTA Committee 
Ph: 027 515 9555 



Boys' Cricket 
The school is sending a contingent of Year 9 and 10 stu-
dents to Junior Sports Week for cricket on Monday. All 
boys need to meet at the bus bay for an 8:15 departure. 
They should wear their PE shorts (they will be given a 
shirt to wear) and bring their lunch and a drink. The 
tournament will be played at the Edgar Centre in Dune-
din, with play starting at 9:30 and finishing at about 
3:00. The format will be a series of short, sharp games 
that demand participation from all. From there, we will 
stop for some food and aim to be home by 4:45. 
Elliott Carroll 

Rugby News 
Lily Pringle, Luana Valli, Gemma Johnson, Keely Hill 
and Maddie Deacon have recently returned from 
Timaru after representing Otago in the U15 7ôs team. 
Trials were held in October where the girls had to 
attend two training days to prove their skills. A team of 
12 were selected from these trials to travel to Timaru 
on the 10th ï 11th of November. 
 
The girls won their first two games against Canterbury 
Country (33-17), and then took down Mid Canterbury 
(46-5). In their next game, Otago was beaten by South 
Canterbury in a close tussle (24-22). The girls then 
faced Canterbury Metro and took the win 20-15. This 
win sent them into the final against South Canterbury, 
who had already beaten Otago the day before. The 
tables were turned and Otago took the South Island 
U15 7ôs title 17-14. 
 
Having five girls in this team demonstrates the depth of 
rugby at South Otago High School. It also highlights 
the way in which womenôs rugby is growing in the 
district and nationally". 
Jason Palmer (TIC Rugby) 

Junior Sports Week 
Next week is Otago Secondary Schools Sports Associa-
tions Junior Sports Week. This is at the Edgar Centre in 
Dunedin. Parents/caregivers are more than welcome to 
pop in to support us. 
 
Monday: Cricket 
 
Tuesday: Girls and Boys Basketball 
 
Wednesday: Volleyball 
All students that are attending JSW you need to have 
paid by the time this newsletter is printed. Students 
MUST have snacks, lunch and a drink bottle. Thank you 
to SOHS Staff that are attending with the students. 
Pam Hannah 
Sports and Arts Coordinator 

Art students extend an invitation to attend the Year 11 and 12 Portfolio Exhibition for 2018 
Thursday the 29th of November 5 - 6 pm in the Molyneux/Technology Block T1  

 



WǳƴƛƻǊ ŜȄŀƳ ǝƳŜǘŀōƭŜ 
 

 

Year 9 and 10 students will be in the old gym for their exams at the times shown. The rest of the time stu-
dents are in normal timetabled classes.  
 
We have moved tutor time to the start of the day so that it is not in the middle of any exams. Tutors will 
check that students are prepared for exams with the correct equipment and attitude.  
 
Students are strongly recommended to treat the examinations seriously and to spend time revising and 
studying for them. 
 
Please note that the dates for the junior exams have changed due to clashes with other events.  
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